

Remember to check out our website: www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk

see this newsletter in colour on our website E-mail: admin@corrie.tameside.sch.uk

Tel: 0161-336 -2242/4265

The Golden Rules

₩e are kind and gentle

★ We are prepared for the school day

★ We work hard

We look after property

We listen to people

We are honest



Whole School attendance target for this year is 97%

This years attendance so far is 94.5 %

Dates for your diary

School re-opens doors open at 8.50am The Queen's 90th Birthday Party Lunch

Health & Sports Week

Reception sports day (weather permitting)

KS1 Sports day (weather permitting) Sex Ed & Relationship mtg Yrs 3, 5 & 6

KS2 Sports day (weather permitting)

Sports Assembly

Yr 6 High School Induction Day Yr 6 High School Induction Day



Tuesday 14th June

Friday 17th June

Monday 20th June

Wednesday 22nd June

Thursday 23rd June-5pm

Thursday 23rd June

Friday 24th June

Friday 24th June

Friday 1st July

Thursday 30th June

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\cancel{\sim}}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

Alicia Longhi (2R)

I am acting as a monkey and an elephant in "The Jungle Book" production at Hyde Theatre. I have been playing these parts for weeks now, and it has been really hard work. I love acting and singing and I can't wait for the next play. I have to wear lots of makeup and great costumes to transform me.

The curtain comes down for good on Saturday 28th May.

FOOTBALL NEWS

A couple of weeks ago, our school football team played in the final of the Stockport County Tameside School Cup Final. They had qualified for the event by finishing in the top two places of a tournament involving many other schools from the area. The final was a fantastic opportunity for the team, who got to play on the pitch at Stockport County's home ground, Edgeley Park. They also had use of the changing rooms, pre-game warm ups, a walk down the tunnel onto the pitch and a stadium full of cheering children and teachers as we were able to take a coach full of supporters. The team performed really well on the day and were a credit to our school despite being narrowly beaten by three goals to nil by the eventual winners, St. Stephens. Well done to all the team: William Collins, Guy Depledge, Aleks Gotovac, Daniel Gotovac, Brandon Drinkwater, Finley O'Neill, Jago Kay and Leah Howard, who was ill on the day and was desperately unlucky to miss the game, having done so much to help the team get to the final.



Sports and health week will take place this year between Monday 20th June and Friday 24th June. As usual, there will be a huge amount of activities for our children to take part in during the week. Remember that the children need their PE kit in school all week as there will be events going on every day. Your child's teacher will be able to tell you in more detail about events that you will be able to come and watch during the week, but remember:

Reception sports day will be on Wednesday afternoon 22nd June, Key Stage 1 sports day will be on Thursday afternoon 23rd June Key Stage 2 sports day will be on Friday afternoon 24th June.

In addition to this, the climbing wall will be back on Tuesday 21st June and we are really excited for what is always a fantastic week. Fingers crossed for some nice weather!



Just to remind you that homework club runs each night, after school from 3.30-4.15pm. Please remember to bring homework into school to complete at Club.

Reminder!

Breakfast Club

Due to budget cuts from April 2016 the price will increase to £1 per day and will no longer be a voluntary contribution, however, it will remain a voluntary contribution for children who receive free school meals. Thank you

ART AWARD TRIP

Anais Fogg (4C)

At the library we learnt about Harry Rutherford and his paintings. The paintings were incredible everybody was very impressed, I enjoyed looking at the Hyde market painting. We talked about his paint business and his art gallery. We are going to paint a market stall picture for Ashton market.

Izabelle Dover (4R)

At Ashton Library we looked at a famous artist called Harry Rutherford and were taught how to draw a face like him. We looked at his paintings and were shown a room containing sculptures, they were very impressive. After the school holidays we are going to paint a market stall picture.

HAVE YOU ANY OLD WELLIES?



Mr Cole will be creating a "Welly Walk" garden next term.
Please bring them into school for our garden.



OLD GREETING CARDS
Reception class can use these for "cutting out" in school.
Thank you



The best parental engagement system in the UK

HAVE YOU SIGNED UP TO BE ABLE TO SEND AND RECEIVE MESSAGES TO AND FROM SCHOOL? ASK AT EITHER SCHOOL OFFICE FOR MORE INFORMATION.

OUR PGL TRIP IN YEAR 5-by Joe Doyle & Mia Barley (5T)

On the 20th May 2016 year 5 went to Boreatton Park in Shropshire for PGL. Everyone who went to PGL absolutely loved the trip. We did lots of different activities including fencing, zip wire, giant swing and many more exciting activities. We were put into different groups for our activities and everyone co-operated well with their team mates. We had scrumptious meals which were breakfast, lunch and tea. Everyone slept in cabins with their friends at night and we had two bunk beds and very glamorous bathrooms.

Mia Barcley—My favourite activity was the zip wire because it was really fun going over a lake and it was a really nice view whizzing past people doing kayaking.

Joe Doyle—I enjoyed the whole PGL trip with year 5. Every activity was fun and I tried everything there was to do. The food was delicious and I would go back anytime.





Message from the head

What a busy half term we have had with all the tests in Year 6 and year 2. Well done to all the children they worked really hard, we are all very proud of them. We have another exciting half term ahead of us with Sports and Health week, I hope we will see lots of parents coming into school and getting involved in the activities we have on offer. Year 5 had an amazing time at PGL a huge thank you to the staff who gave up their weekend to take the children they all thoroughly enjoyed it. Classes are continuing to work hard to achieve the weekly attendance and punctuality awards, we have a breakfast club that runs from 8am each day this helps to support children being in on time, please ask at either office for more information. It's been lovely to meet the children who will be joining us in September in our Reception classes I am sure they will settle quickly and be very happy.

Have a great half term holiday

Mrs Cartledge